
 

 

ORDINARY MEETING OF COUNCIL:  Will be held on 27 July 2021 at 

the Gundagai Council Chambers starting and livestreamed from 

6pm. Agenda on CGRC website. 

COOTAMUNDRA LANDFILL OPERATING HOURS: Monday to Friday 

– 7:30am to 3:30pm Saturday to Sunday – 10am to 3pm.  

AUSTRALIAN GOVERNMENT MOBILE SERVICE CENTRE: Is coming 
to Cootamundra. You can speak to staff about: • payments and 
services • concession and other cards • complex issues • social 
work support. Staff can also help with Department of Veterans’ 
Affairs services. The mobile service centre will be outside the 
Cootamundra Town Hall in Wallendoon Street on Wednesday 21 
July 2021 from 9am to 4pm and on Thursday 22 July 2021 from 
9am to 3pm. 

LOGBOOK RUN FOR LEARNER DRIVERS:  Gundagai 10am Saturday 
10 July at Mirrabooka Neighbourhood Centre. Cootamundra 2pm 
Saturday 10 July at the Aerodrome. The Logbook Run aims to 
provide practical advice for learner drivers and supervisors. It 
encourages safe driving behaviour, correct logbook completion, 
and licence requirements. The logbook run follows a route that 
includes a wide range of driving conditions and tasks such as 
random breath tests, roundabouts, stop signs and different driving 
surfaces. The Logbook Run finishes around 12pm in Gundagai with 
a sausage sizzle provided by CGRC and the Gundagai Youth Council 
To book in please call Cindy on 0269440290 or email 
cindy.smith@cgrc.nsw.gov.au  
The Logbook run will conclude in Cootamundra at 4pm. To book 
please call Anthony Carroll 1300 459 689 or email 
anthony.carroll@cgrc.nsw.gov.au 

THE ARTS CENTRE COOTAMUNDRA s.355 AGM: The Annual 
General Meeting of the S355 Cootamundra Creative Arts and 
Cultural Centre (CCACC) Committee will be held at 6pm on 
Thursday 15th July 2021 at The Arts Centre Cootamundra (TACC) 
18-20 Wallendoon St, Cootamundra. The CCACC Committee is 
responsible for the direction of programming and activities at 
TACC. Everyone is welcome and encouraged to attend.  

GUNDAGAI MUSEUM CLOSED - Residents and visitors are advised 
the Gundagai Museum will be closed until mid July. Any 
inconvenience is regretted. Please contact Council on 1300459689 
for further information. 

TENDER WINNING, BLASTING & CRUSHING OF GRAVEL 
RFT2021/06.1:  are being sought to form a panel of suitably 
qualified contractors to assist in the Winning, Blasting & Crushing 
of gravel across various sites throughout the local government 
area for a period of three (3) years, with an additional two (2) year 
option at Council’s discretion, depending on Council’s operational 
requirements at the time. Tenders close 24 July 2021. 
TENDERS FOR WET AND DRY PLANT HIRE RFT2021/15: for a 
period of up to 3 years. Tenders close 8 July 2021.  To view details 
for the above Tenders visit  https://www.cgrc.nsw.gov.au/current-
tenders-eoi-rfq/ or: 
http://www.vendorpanel.com.au/cgrc/tenders.  Not registered 
with VendorPanel?  That is ok, follow the same link and click on 
“Register for Marketplace”.   
NEED HELP LODGING A TENDER?  Council's Procurement Officer, 
Catherine Smith is available to assist you in understand the 
requirements of submitting a tender.  She is available at the 
Gundagai Office on Tuesdays and Cootamundra Office, 
Wednesdays, and Thursdays. Phone 1300 459 689 to book a time. 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO CONTRIBUTE TO YOUR COMMUNITY? Have 
an activity that is rewarding and meet new people? Volunteers at 
Bradman Birthplace are needed. Please contact Kylie Grybaitis at 
CGRC for more information.  

NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC - MAIN STREET UPGRADE – (Continuation 
-Block 3) - SHERIDAN STREET (Homer Street Easterly towards 
Virgil Street) - Notice is hereby given that Council has scheduled 
reconstruction work commencing at the intersection of Sheridan 
& Homer Street extending in an easterly direction towards Virgil 
Street.  Plans of the first stage of the Upgrade will extend towards 
the Gundagai Medical Centre. Works will include footpath 
reconstruction, Kerb and Gutter replacement, street drainage and 
road pavement rehabilitation. (Approximately 70% of the Street 
pavement). This program will continue the previously completed 
Main Street Upgrading work (Otway to Homer Street.). Plans of the 
intended work will be on public display at the Gundagai Council 
Offices (255 Sheridan Street Gundagai). Reconstruction work has 
been scheduled to commence in during July 2021. Should you have 
any specific concerns please contact the Project Engineer on 
0427273169. Council apologises in advance for any inconvenience 
caused. 

COOTAMUNDRA SALEYARDS - Due to current COVID restrictions 
and after receiving advise from the Dept. of Local Government a 
decision has been made to revert to COVID restrictions Phase 2 at 
the Cootamundra Saleyards.  It is hoped that these restrictions will 
only be for a short time but will apply for the next sheep sale which 
is to be held on Wednesday 7 July 2021.  The following restrictions 
will apply from 5 July 2021. The only people that will be allowed to 
attend the sale are. 
1. Essential saleyards staff 
2. Essential agency staff and accredited agents 
3. Genuine buyers with a true intent to purchase. 
4. Livestock transporters with access to loading/unloading ramps. 
5. MLA livestock market officers. 
A further condition will be if attendees are unable to maintain a 
4sq mtr rule they are to wear face masks and general hygiene and 
safe distancing rules will apply. 

WORK ON ROSEHILL ROAD: CGRC is currently undertaking road 
works on Rosehill Road to replace the old narrow bridge at “The 
Willows” at Cullinga Creek which is approximately 1 km along from 
Old Gundagai Road intersection. Traffic will be detoured to a side-
track around the site. This will allow new box culverts to be 
installed. The side-track may not be suitable for wide machinery. 
The work is expected to take four weeks if conditions are 
favourable. CGRC apologises for any inconvenience caused during 
these vital works. 

BRADMAN BIRTHPLACE CLOSED - Residents and visitors are 
advised Bradman Birthplace, Cootamundra will close COB today 
and reopen 12 July 2021. Please contact the Council office 1300 
459 689 for further information. 

NSW COUNCIL ELECTIONS 2021 - Cootamundra-Gundagai 
Regional Council’s election will be administered by the NSW 
Electoral Commission and voting will be held on Saturday 4 
September 2021.  Local Government elections in New South Wales 
are usually held every four years. However, the elections planned 
for 2020 were postponed for 12 months due to the COVID-19 
pandemic. Please visit councils website, for Local Government 
election voting information, including how to register for inclusion 
on the non-residential roll. Registration for inclusion on the non-
residential roll closes at 6.00pm on 26th July 2021.  
www.cgrc.nsw.gov.au/election-2021/ 
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